
Sauk Valley Community College 

January 24, 2022 

Action Item 4.2 

Topic: Administrator Appointment – Dean of Student Services 

Mission: Sauk Valley Community College is dedicated to teaching and scholarship 

while engaging the community in lifelong learning, public service, and 

economic development. 

Presented by:  Dr. David Hellmich and Dr. Jon Mandrell 

Presentation:       

The administration has been in the process of hiring a Dean of Student Services with the 

retirement of Janet Matheney.  The position was advertised on-line on Sauk Valley Community 

College’s website, Glassdoor.com, Higherjobs.com, Indeed.com, and in Sauk Valley Media (the 

Dixon Telegraph and the Daily Gazette).  The College received thirty applications, ten candidates 

were requested to submit a taped interview, and four candidates were invited to interview on-campus. 

A committee was composed of Ana Salgado, Sasha Logan, Rose Starbuck, Jennifer Schultz, Valerie 

Kern-Lyons, Thomas Irish, Michael Stevenson, Jonathan Devereueawax, and Abril Vazquez-Tapia. 

Dr. Jon Mandrell, Vice President of Academics and Student Services, served as chair. 

Academic background: Joe Strabala-Bright graduated from Augustana College with his 

bachelor’s degree in Political Science and International Business and from Northern Illinois 

University with a Master of Public Administration. 

Professional background: Joe began employment in November 2014 at Sauk Valley 

Community College as a Tutoring and Career Advisor for the TRIO Grant.  In January 2018, he was 

promoted to the Academic Support Coordinator for the TRIO Grant and in September 2018, he was 

promoted to the Director of Institutional Research and Planning. 

 Recommendation: 

The administration recommends the Board approve the appointment of Joe Strabala-Bright for 

the 2021-2022 academic year as the Dean of Student Services beginning February 21, 2022 at an 

annual base salary of $87,339.60. 












